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On November 03, 2018, at 1055 AM 
members of the Hudson Police Department 
responded to 58 Barbara Lane for a report 
of a subject at the residence in violation of a 
court order.  Upon arrival officers were 
advised the male subject, Christopher 
Skelley (07/18/1976), was last seen inside the 
residence.  Based on the provided 
information officers believed Skelley to still 
be in the residence hiding so they attempted 
to make contact via cell phone and the 
cruiser's public address system.  Officers 
were unable to make contact with Skelley and the surrounding area was evacuated as a 
precaution.  The Southern New Hampshire Special Operations Unit (SNHSOU) was 
activated and members responded to try and make contact with Skelley.  After a search 
of the residence by the SNHSOU, it was determined Skelley had exited the residence 
prior to the arrival of the first Hudson Police Officers.  Officers continued to search the 
area and based on an annonymous tip Skelley was located at 290 Derry Street Hudson, 
NH and arrested without incident.  Skelley was charged with Violation of a DVP, 
Burglary, Felony Criminal Mischief, and Misdemeanor Criminal Mischief.  Skelley was 
held without bail and was transported to the Hillsborough County House of 
Corrections to await arraignment on November 5, 2018.  
 
The evacuated residents were out of their homes for approximately four hours while 
this incident was brought to a peaceful resolution. 
 
The Hudson Police Department would like to thank everyone for their patience and 
cooperation during this incident.     
 


